
 

Royal Solomon Islands Police Force 
 

Media Release  

 
21st April 202 

 

Police respond to a damage incident in South Malaita 
 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) on operation in Malaita have 
responded to a damage incident in South Malaita after a former Member of Parliament 
returned his seat. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Malaita, Superintendent Leslie Kili said the initial report 
received this morning (21 April 2024) from Maka Police Station that men from the Bulu 
community attacked the Walande community. 

PPC Kili said water source, church building and dwelling houses had been damaged during 
the attack. 

Superintendent Kili said a person has been injured and rushed to Tawaro clinic for medical 
attention. 

Mr. Kili said currently police are on the ground to deal with the matter and Auki police will 
shortly send an investigation team to investigate the real motive behind the incident. 
  
“I appeal to my good people from the Walande and Bulu community to work closely with 
the police on this matter so that there is no difference between you,” said PPC Kili. 
 
  
//End// 
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The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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